
  

Mark your calendar  

2020- KMLA General Meeting 
All lake residents welcome 

Saturday June 13th   

9:00 a.m. 

Town of Osceola Town Hall 

Paid members are allowed to vote 

This is an election year and we have open positions.   

If interested contact Cindy Katt 262.689.1515** 

This is your lake!    Be There! 

If you have an agenda item to be discussed, please inform 
the secretary at least 1 week prior to the meeting.  Email to 

cindykatt@hotmail.com 

preferably fill the east side first and 
overflow next to the building on the south side due to garbage and 

recycling collection

KMLA Needs Your Help 

Elections will be held at the June General Meeting.  KMLA will see some changes in 
leadership.  Dave Katt, current president will run for president again with the stipulation 

that he will assume the position (if elected) only if someone will share the position with the 
intent to run for president in 2022.  If no one runs for the shared president position, Dave 

will not run for president in 2020.  He is willing to bring someone up to speed on the 
information needed for this position over the next 2 years.   

Cindy Katt, current secretary will not seek re-election in 2020.  KMLA will need someone to 
take over the position in July 2020.  She is willing to help the new secretary learn the 

responsibilities of this position.  See page 3 for duties. 

Both Cindy and Dave have each held positions with KMLA for almost 25 years. 

Board member Carol Meske will not seek re-election. 

KMLA NEEDS YOUR HELP NOW!     

The lake needs you to get involved to keep it navigable and healthy.  

Contact Cindy Katt for info 262.689.1515 

 

Please contact Cindy Katt with address 
corrections or change of residency.  We 
send out hard copies of the newsletter 
and electronic versions.   If you are not 

receiving this in email version, send email 
to  

cindykatt@hotmail.com 



  

Hello Fellow Lake Residents, Friends and Neighbors, 
  
Another summer has come to an end, piers are out and winter is about to begin. 
  
I hope everyone was happy with the quality of our lake this year.  I know Cindy and I sure were!  The 
treatment plans that were created over last winter with the DNR and our Lake Management Company, 
Onterra worked better than we anticipated.  In the fall survey completed by Onterra, virtually no Eurasian 
Water Milfoil (EWM) was found in the lake.  The first time in over 15 years that the levels of EWM have been 
this low. 
  
As you may know treatment plans for our lake are now done on a multi-year schedule.  Gone are the days of 
the DNR allowing us to treat the lake every year.  In its place we need to negotiate a series of yearly plans 
that can be executed should certain trigger points measuring the amount of EWM present be met.  Next 
summer - the second year of the current plan, if the trigger point is met, we will contract for the use of Diver 
Assisted Suction Harvesting (DASH) to remove as much material as possible. 
  
In the third year, again if trigger points are met, spot treatments may be allowed.  In the final year we will 
review the status of the lake and negotiate the next 4-year plan.  The process will then restart.  The 
negotiation process with the DNR is time consuming and many times frustrating. By the time the process 
starts again 2022/2023 I hope that others from around the lake will take over. 
  
At the 2019 Spring Meeting we shared the results of the KMLA Lake Management Plan.  The plan and the 
supporting documentation can be found and downloaded using these links:   
KMLA Lake Management Plan  
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1biq_SpGOwnVg3jZNttiBmU0DxG9g-04l 
 
KMLA Lake Management Plan Appendices 
https://drive.google.com/open?id=15ZehP1gNZwahKsOK_bwa3125ErjbMZrO 
 
KMLA Lake Management Plan Maps 
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1SNPacrBCzRSCthcCev2d_oXDcoA9-RZR  
  
Please take time to review these documents and learn about your lake.  As the lake continues to become 
more heavily used active lake management is increasingly important. 
  
Enjoy the winter and we will see you next summer on the lake! 
  
Dave Katt, President KMLA 
 

President Duties  (Willing to train someone for this position over the next 2 years) 

Ø Invasive Control 
Ø DNR Grant 
Ø Grant Management 
Ø Liaison DNR-Cason-Onterra (Spray companies & Management group) 

o Inform Lake Residents of Treatment 
Ø Oversee all Committee Meetings 

 



 

 

  

Dues List / Audit  

Attached please find a dues report for 2019  
If you find any discrepancies, please contact 
Jeff May at 414.861.8173.  Jeff is responsible 
for performing a yearly audit of the income 
and expenses for KMLA.  He completed the 

audit for 2018 in July 2019. 
Kevin McCarty is the Treasurer for 

KMLA who works year-round recording dues, 
monitoring and tracking expenses and 

payments and submitting grant 
reimbursements for KMLA.     

Thank You Kevin & Jeff for all your hard work!   

Please note that you must get your dues in 
before December 24 to receive credit for the 
current year.  Because we file as a cash basis 

nonprofit organization, deposits for the 
calendar year must match dues received for 

that year. 

**  Please review the dues list carefully as 
there is a slight discrepancy in deposits.  

Contact Jeff May if you notice any errors. 

 

Business Donors 2019 

 Auburn Bluffs,  Bahr Time, Baker Cheese, Baumhardt Sand & Gravel, Ben 
Franklin Tru Value, Benson’s Hide Away, Camelot, Camp Dundee, Drexel,  CC 

Place in Wayne, Crave, Coustie Bar, Dimo’s, Liz Dimo Abhold, Dins Garage, Eden 
Meat Market, Firebug Car Wash,  Flood Oil, Geidels Piggly Wiggly, Hamburger 

Haus, Honekor, HT Enterprises, Kelly’s Creamery, KCK Krazy Korners, Kettle 
Moraine Town & Country, King Pin Bowling, Klotz’s Piggly Wiggly, Kissy’s K-
Town Tap,  Kohns BP, Ledgerock Distillery, Loehrs Meat Market, Midwest 

Shooters, Mikes Bar,  Paddy’s Pizza, Riverside Brewery, Roadhouse, Wacousta 
Mobil Mart, Scuds Buds,  Scentse Rachel Fry, Sunset Hills, Michelle Wood 

Tastefully Simple, Tennies Ace Hardware, Tiki Beach Bar, Trollops, Tune Up Bar, 
Tupperware Stephany Hettwer, Ty’s Place,  Wenger Construction, Wild Wings, 

Woodland Creek, Wright Veterinary  
Please thank these local businesses for their continued support of KMLA. 

Thank you Lake Residents for your donations and support of fundraising! 

 

Secretary Duties (KMLA open position as of 7/1/20) 

Ø Record Minutes from General Meetings 
Ø Record Minutes from Board Meetings 
Ø Schedule Board Meetings 
Ø Schedule General Meetings 
Ø Arrange location for General Meetings 
Ø Arrange location for Board Meetings 
Ø Elect nomination Committee Biyearly (even years) 
Ø Copies of minutes at all meetings 
Ø Maintain Directory 
Ø Maintain Email List 
Ø Newsletter 2 per year 
Ø Final dues notice in November for non-paying residents 

 
Contact Cindy Katt if you are willing to run for this position.  It 

is a great way to interact with lake residents. 
Call 262.689.1515 or email cindykatt@hotmail.com 

 

                  CHILI COOK OFF 

KMLA’s most popular event needs someone to take it 
over.  We invite you to take on this challenge.  We 
want this event to continue.  It is our most profitable 
event and SO much fun.  Contact Cindy Katt.   



  

Do you Love  

Kettle Moraine 
Lake?? 

 
It’s your lake,  

Get Involved,  

Make a Difference! 

Current KMLA Officers  

President   David Katt  Vice President -Don Wright   

Treasurer   Kevin McCarty Secretary   Cindy Katt  

Current Board of Directors  

Jim Bertram, Joan Kornitz, Dave Mapes, Jeff May, Carol McKee, 
Ryan Menzer, Carol Meske, Mark Meske, Steve Wilke, Lori Wright 

Say Thank You to your officers & directors! 
Officers & Directors work year-round to maintain the health of the lake 
and keep it navigable for you.  They see that KMLA meets the 
requirements outlined in our grant for lake management & invasive 
control. 
Consider getting involved and becoming a board member.  We 

will teach you the ropes.   
Many hands make light work for all. 

Expenses 2019 

Invasive Treatment $56,940. 

Electric   $ 221.91 

DNR Permit  $1270. 00 

Liability Insurance $1643.00 

SePro   $3691.82 

Onterra  $9654.75 

Total Expenses $73421.48 

 

Thank you to the helpers at our fundraising events 

Summer Party—Joani & Jim Bertram, Cindy & Dave Katt, Dawn Colwin, Barb Vallner, Paeth & Kamm Families, Don Wright, 
Dave Mapes, Carol McKee, Ashley & Andy Potter,  

Golf Outing—Joan Kornitz & Carol McKee, Don Rettenmeier, Fred Jones, Robb Koebert 

Chili Cook Off—Sara & Ed Fellion, Cindy & Dave Katt, Cheryl Rick, Terri Swenson, Sandy Velasco, Renee & Natalie Vnuk-
Uhrman, Chris, Toby & Kayla from the Tiki Bar, Karen King & Tom Schaefer, Judges-Nicole, Kathrine, Marge & Jeff,  

Basket Donations—Thank you to everyone who donated baskets to make our events successful!  We             you! 

2019 Income 

Summer picnic  $2394.00 

Golf Outing   $1316.43 

Chili Cook Off  $2945.42 

Total Dues 2019  $13620.00 

Total Raised   $20,275.85 

 

Help Please! 

KMLA needs your help.  
Some of the duties include 

Invasive Control  
Making Copies  
 Printing Copies 

Aeration  
Please contact Cindy Katt if 

you can help. 
cindykatt@hotmail.com 

262.689.1515 
 

 

Geese 

This year we experienced a bumper crop of geese on 
the lake.  92 geese were counted at one point in 
August.  The lake association will check into a 
possible goose harvest again in 2020 as most of the 
goose families return each year. 



Last Name First Name(s) Dues Paid Volunteer $  Last Name First Name(s) Dues Paid Volunteer $ 
Antonioni James    Majerus Phil & Gail $1100.00  
Atwater Ellen    Malka Sol & Holly   
Averill John    Malotky Armin & Carol $200.00  
Backhaus Carole    Mapes David   
Badini Lisa    Marquardt Rob & Jenny   
Bauer Tim & Laura    May Jeff & Linda $400.00  
Bauer Dan    McCarty Kevin & Christel $100.00  
Berge Richard & Carol $300.00   Meske Carol & Mark   
Bertram Jim & Joan $200.00   Meyer Chris & Lori $200.00  
Beyer Tom & Leigh    Mielke Terry $100.00  
Bichler Jerry    Mikhailov Konstantin & Theresa $500.00  
Bobb Jeffrey    Moeller Steven & Renee   
Bruno Mary K. & Matthew $100.00   Mross Gerald $150.00  
Chyba Robert    Nogalski David & Sandy $200.00  
Clements Curt & Lorraine $200.00   O'Meara Pat & Ann   
Chojnacki Karen $200.00   Osceola Town of   
Colwin Joe & Dawn $600.00   Paeth John & Debra $200.00  
CC”s Wayne $20.00   Panko Dan   
De Spears Chris    Pecus/Parsons Pete & Lianne   
De Spears Jeff & Janice $100.00   Fellion Eddie & Sara $100.00  
Duffy’ Karen $100.00   Perron Joe   
Dyer Pat & Janet $200.00   Peskie John & Karen  $100.00  
Egelseer Kevin    Pogodzinski Allen & Jeanine $300.00  
Fisk/Ertl Neil & Karen $400.00   Pruefer Don & Sandy   
Fritsch Mike & Kathy    Pruefer Maxwell   
Gerhartz Thomas & Marcia    Quasius Jim & Cheryl   
Gilster/Petri Bob & Karla $200.00   Ramthun Al & Janet   
Gilster Toni    Sippel Mike $100.00  
Glewen Eric & Amy    Rettenmeier Don & Pattie Breines $400.00  
Glewen Ken    Rick Daniel & Cheryl $200.00  
Gloede Kim    Scarlato Tony & Jennifer   
Grohall Roy $150.00   Schmid Duane & Diane   
Grohall Mike & Stacey    Schmit Joseph $100.00  
Grohall Robert & Judith $100.00   Schulz Marv & Chris $250.00  
Groth Michael & Mary $200.00   Schulz Bernie & Karen   
Hadler Jacqi $200.00   Schumacher Carey $500.00  
Hagemann Alan & Erin    Sell Nancy   
Hargan Charles    Shebesta Corey & Lyn $100.00  
Hurd Steve & Theresa    SJM Family Trust Joseph Rebeck   
Inn The Kettles  $100.00   Stageman Randal & Donna   
Jahn Arnie & Cathy $200.00   Sulger Ray   
Jones Fred & Paula $300.00   Swift Jeff & Sarah   
Kachelmeier Alfred    Thompson Allen & Carol $100.00  
Kamm Kurt & Cindy    Trost Mike & Debbie $250.00  
Kane Thomas $200.00   Vallner Barb   
Katt Dave & Cindy $500.00   Vnuk/Uhrman Mike & Sarah   
Koebert Robb & Dona $500.00   Vollrath Marguerite   
Koffman James & Cynthia    Watson Toby   
Kornitz Dick & Joan $250.00   Webel Jakob & Theresia $200.00  
Krakowski Debbie    Werner Wayne & Doris   
Kuchta Mark & Abigail $200.00   Wilke Steve & Mabel $100.00  
Kutz Lawrence    Witthuhn Bryan & Julianne $100.00  
Laux Larry & Barbara $200.00   Wranovsky Richard & Marsha   
Leider Bill    Wright Don & Lori $100.00  
Lemke Robert & Michelle $1200.00   Zawistowski Mark & Donna   
Linner Eric & Michelle    Pelkofa Jeff & Betsey $200.00  
Lubenow Lois $100.00   Menzer Ryan & Suzie $100.00  
     Keehn John $100.00  
Luethy/Merriam Greg/Barbara     Totals: $13,570. $ 

 

You must get your dues in before December 24 to receive credit for the current year.  Because we file as a cash 
basis nonprofit organization, deposits for the calendar year must match dues received for that year.   Dues 

received after December 24th will be credited to 2020. 

 

 



 
KMLA Needs Your Support! 

Pay Your Dues Now!  

Must be received by December 24th  

Send your check to:  

Kevin McCarty 

W955 Kettle Moraine Lane  

Campbellsport WI 53010 

______________________________________  

  

Donation for 2019             (Minimum $100.00)    $$ ____________________  

  

Your Name & Home Address  _________________________  

    Circle if new address                 __________________________  

            __________________________  

  

Your Lake Address      __________________________  

            Campbellsport, WI 53010  

  

Home Phone    _____________________________ 

Cell Phones    _______________________________________________________________  

  

Email Addresses      


